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On Friday 6th December
Foreman’s Garage Showroom

Doors open from 6.30pm
Eyes down at 7.00pm

Free Entry - Good Prizes - Refreshments
In aid of

ARE HOLDING

A CAROL CONCERT
IN THE SHOWROOM

AT FOREMAN'S GARAGE

ON SUNDAY 8TH DECEMBER
COMMENCING 2PM.

DONATIONS ONLY NO ENTRY PRICE.
TEA AND BISCUITS ETC

WILL BE SERVED AT THE INTERVAL.

Friday 13 December
Hutton Cranswick School

Doors open from 5.45 pm - eyes down  6.15 pm

Free entry, fabulous prizes!  Refreshments on sale

Everyone welcome!
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COFFEE MORNING - J H FOREMAN SHOWROOM
raised a total of £690. Many thanks to all the helpers on

the day, the bakers of cakes etc, and the people who
came in support.  Fantastic result.
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For more information on Village in Bloom  please
contact:

Gina Simpson at: ginasimpson@btinternet.com
or on 01377 270173 or

Heather Teare at
heatherateare@gmail.com

or on 01377 270187
All offers of help are welcome.

Advent Trail
We had some good reviews of the Advent Trail Windows
which took place last year and we would like to repeat it.
Therefore, we are looking for 24 households which are
willing to decorate one of their front windows for Advent.
We now have eight households who have signed up for
the In Bloom Advent Window Trail. Just 16 to go. Please
contact Heather Teare or Gina Simpson In the first
instance if you are willing to take part.

Next meeting
The next meeting of the Village in Bloom group will be at
2.00 pm on Tuesday 12th November 2019 in the
Conservatory at Cranswick Garden Centre. New
members always welcome.

Wednesday 25th
December 2019

WI Hall at 1.00 pm



5

Herbert Hutton Hedgehog here, nice to talk to you all again.

Hope you are getting out all your winter woollies as the temperature is starting to drop. Now
me, not wearing anything but spikes, just put an extra layer of fat on to keep me warm but more
importantly to help feed my body through the cold times when I hibernate.
You know nature is wonderful because just as I need to eat more the nights are longer to give
me more time to do more eating, Yum Yum.  I really do appreciate all of you lovely people who
are putting food and water out for me, don't worry if it isn't eaten every night as there are still a
lot of beetles and grubs about. If you want some hints on what I like to eat you can't go wrong
with some cat biscuits just somewhere dry and where the pesky cats can't get to it first. I also
love a bit of dog Pate, or tins of cat or dog food, just not in gravy or fish ones.  Bread, milk and
mealworms are vey bad for me but I love eating them, easier if you just keep temptation away
from me.

When the temperature is below 5 degrees for four or five nights I will be tucked up in my nest, if
we have a warm spell for a few nights I do come out to look for food so would love it if a few of
you would keep the biscuits out, the beetles and worms are never as easy to find. Water would
also be really appreciated.

I can't promise to pay you any rent but if I can find a quiet dry place in your garden, just a paving
slab over a few bricks somewhere sheltered works, I may move in.  Now I’m not lazy or anything but if you stuff it with hay and don't be too
precious about clearing leaves away I will nest very happily. I love leaves, I roll myself in them flattening them against my spines and keep
increasing the numbers until they end up like the leaves of a book wrapped round me, I can keep a constant temperature like this even in
the harshest of winters.

It's been lovely talking to you just one last thing before I go, a bonfire looks just like a perfect nest to me and I might have just stopped for
an over day nap in yours so please check very carefully before you light one. Just poking the bottom with a stick won't move me because I
just roll into a ball and play dead when threatened. If you can lift up the bottom and shine a torch in for a really good look, light it from one
side to give me a side to run out or best of all move it all to a new site, don't have to move it far.

If in doubt about a hedgehog the wonderful people at HHH can be reached on 07563917914 to the local number is 07722483845.
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THE BENEFICE OF HUTTON CRANSWICK WITH SKERNE, WATTON AND BESWICK
AND THE BENEFICE OF NAFFERTON with WANSFORD

MINISTRY TEAM
Rev’d Simon Elliott Vicar 01377 271592 or 07958 398307

E mail: elliottrev66@gmail.com
Mrs Gwyneth Southall Reader 01377 253572
Miss Trish Barker Reader 01377 270091
Mr Martin Adams Reader 01377 270120
Mr Michael Searle Recognised Parish Assistant
Mrs Carol Searle Recognised Parish Assistant

Anyone wishing to arrange a wedding or a baptism please contact Revd Simon Elliott

CHURCHWARDENS
St Peter's, Hutton Cranswick
Dr Robin Freeman 01377 270547
Mr Michael Searle 01377 271566
St Leonard's, Skerne
Mrs Margaret Brennand
01377 252157
Mr Nick Minns 01377 255600

St Mary's, Watton
Mr Tony Pexton 01377 270281
Mrs Joanne Blacker 01377 270228

St Margaret's, Beswick
Mr John Duggleby 01377 270229

All Saints, Nafferton
Mr Michael Anderson 01377 254410
Mr Brian Fairfield 01377 538195

St Mary's, Wansford
Mr John Seaton 01377 255592

LIVING WITH UNCERTAINTY
Wouldn’t it be great if we could predict what the weather was going to do from day to day? Paul Hudson on Look North does his
best, but there are so many factors to consider, and at its best any kind of forecasting is therefore an inexact science.
The most unpredictable factor in any situation, in my experience, is the “H Factor” – the Human Factor. People can be wonderfully
kind, generous, helpful and courageous; but, equally, they  can be unkind, stingy, unhelpful and cowardly. It sometimes seems as
if it depends which side they (or – let’s be honest - we!) get out of bed on a particular morning.
On Remembrance Sunday, 10 November, and Armistice Day, 11 November, many of us across the UK and beyond will be remembering
those who have laid down their lives for others in war, whether long ago or much more recently. In times of war, we see both “the
best of the best” and “the worst of the worst”…
For Christians, any talk of sacrifice takes us to the symbol of the cross, which - if you think about it - is at the heart of our national
flag. The cross reminds us of a man called Jesus, who - the Bible tells us - laid down his life for us. Not just for “the best of the best”,
but, equally, for “the worst of the worst” … not to mention all those (most of us) who live, most of the time, somewhere in between
those two extremes…

Rev. Simon Elliott



LOVE IN A SHOEBOX

For many years the Churches in Hutton Cranswick have supported the Jacob’s Well Charity in
Beverley by filling shoe-boxes (or similar size) for children and young people who have so little to
call their own.

If you are able to support the appeal, the boxes will be collected at St Peter’s and at the
Methodist Church on Sunday 8 December at the morning services. Please mark your box to say
whether it is suitable for a boy or a girl and an approximate age. We would also appreciate £1
per box to help with transport costs. If you are unable to attend the service, you may leave your
box at the home of Ruth & Andrew Pickles, 71, Hutton Road, Hutton Cranswick (tel 270474), in
the week before 8 December, or with any church member.

� It is useful to attach a checklist of contents for customs (see below). Please wrap the lid
of the box separately from the bottom and secure the lid with rubber bands (NOT
sellotape). We are asked NOT to include any type of sweets. Include a greeting card if
you like, with a short personal message

� We are also collecting WARM CLOTHING for both adults and children, to go to the same
charity (but not the same destination) also bedding and blankets.

� Below are some ideas - just tick anything that is included.

CHECK LIST OF CONTENTS

o Toothbrush/paste
o Soap/flannel
o Brush/comb
o Hair slides/bobbles, etc
o Socks
o Pants
o Hat, scarf, gloves
o Soft toy
o Toy vehicle
o Small ball
o Marbles

o Mouth organ
o Yo-yo
o Simple jewellery
o Pens/pencils
o Crayons/ felt pens
o Notebook
o Colouring book
o Playing cards
o Teenage make-up
o Skipping rope

o Other…………………………………………….
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When : Saturday 2
November 9.30 am

Where : Hutton
Cranswick Garden
Centre Cafe

For further
information

please contact

Rev.d Simon
Elliott

07958 398307

THANK YOU
I would like to say thank you to some people who helped me
with the quiz last month,Gwynneth for doing the peas, Val and
Rose for helping me  with the uncooperative pies, Joan for do-
ing the Quiz Questions, and last but not least Mike for doing
the bar and helping with the tables etc.  Thank you all so much
Sylvia

HUTTON CRANSWICK WI MEETING OCTOBER 2019.
President Lyn Neill welcomed members and guests and the folk version of
Jerusalem was sung.
Treasurer’s reports were given and secretary Gwynneth invited us to learn cake
icing at the WI office, or four different Christmas crafts at Beverley cricket club.
We are invited to join with other WIs  at St Michael the Belfry in York to celebrate
the centenary of  all the Yorkshire federations on 29th February.
Birthday cards were given and Happy Birthday sung to Gwynneth, Sue, Sylvia and
Shirley.
We have had a thankyou letter from Breast Cancer Care, members had donated money for refreshments,
which are usually free.
Our speaker for the evening was Mrs D. McKeown on Camping around Europe.
Back in the sixties Mrs McKeown and her huband had bought a small van and converted it for living in with
bed, cupboards and camping gas stove. They then proceeded to tour Europe reporting on how each country
had progressed since the end of the war.
We learned that Dunkerque had barely changed since the last soldier left, Lichtenstein was making a living
out of false teeth and sausage skins and Julie Andrews was filming the Sound of Music in Salzburg. From
Britain down to Greece it was a meandering journey and so interesting.
Members were reminded about the Group Rally on Friday, it should be good fun.
Christmas party this year will actually be a Christmas dinner with entertainment from a ukulele band.
Book club is 22ⁿd October at Jenny’s. We are reading” Those who are loved” by Victoria Hislop.
Coffee Stop is 25th October at the Garden Centre.
The competition, an old holiday photo was won
by Lyn, 2ⁿd Jo, 3std Gwynneth.
November competition is a Pretty cup and saucer.
Next meeting is 12th November,  speakers Yvonne
and Julie (Tickton Tarts).

If you wish to book the WI Hall for your
next event then please contact the

caretaker, Paul Sedman on 07814 272818.

After a break of a few years the Traditional Carol
Service is being re-introduced at St. Peter’s church.

It will be led by the St. Peter’s choir and the date of this
popular event is Wednesday, 18th. December at

7.00pm.  The service will tell the story of Christ’s birth
in readings and music and there will be plenty of well

known Carols for all to sing and enjoy.

For any other information, please contact the choir
director, Peter Maw on 01377 232609. No charge for

entry but an offertory will be taken during the course
of the Service.
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P.A. WATSON
JOINERY AND FENCING

All work incl: laminate flooring, door
hanging, cupboards, wall units,

decking, fencing, pergolas.

No job too small

Free estimates, call Paul

07949803755

DRIFFIELD
GARDEN SERVICES

Various jobs including Digging, Weeding,
Hedge Cutting, Grass Cutting.

Footpaths and Patios Power Washed
Snow Clearing and Wood Cutting

Log cutting, sweeping out garages and
Sheds and rubbish removal undertaken

NO JOB TOO SMALL
For immediate response contact

Robert Mumby
01377 200245

Mobile : 07983 652650
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Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church
Sunday Service: Cranswick 10.30

Minister : Rev’d Robert Amos – 01377 252105
Inter-Church Prayer Fellowship

Mondays 9.30 am at 13a Orchard Lane

Hello, and thank you for your very kind invitation to contribute to your village newsletter.

I arrived as the new Superintendent Minister of the Driffield-Hornsea Circuit at the beginning of September and both
Sue and I have been made to feel very welcome. A little information about myself
which is what has been requested.

I was born into a tenant farming family in the Yorkshire Dales with no church
connections. My childhood ambition was to be a music teacher and then one day
the minister from the village’s Methodist Church asked if I would play the piano at
worship for them.  Usually I would take a book to read during the sermon, but
one day I forgot and listened and as Wesley said, ‘my heart was strangely
warmed’.   From that moment I was converted to Christ.

When I was 16, I was working in the fields when I heard a voice say three times,
‘Richard I want you for the ministry’.   I knew that to be the voice of God, so
rather than music, that is the path I followed.  My minister advised I ‘taste life’
before moving into ministry so I took a job in sales and production. In 1978 I went
to train at Wesley College, Bristol. At the end of my third year I was pulled out
early due to the shortage of ministers. Newly married to Susan, we moved to
Gateshead.   By the age of 28 I was Superintendent Minister of the Berwick upon Tweed Circuit and then moved to
Beverley.

I became Chair of the Cumbria Methodist District in 2008. As Chair of District I have represented Methodism on three
national ecumenical committees as well as serving on the Methodist Medical Committee and as a Director of the
Methodist Housing Society.   I have recently completed my term as co-chair of the national Methodist/URC Rural
strategy group. It has been a huge honour and privilege to have served as a Chair of District but no more so than
being a Circuit minister. I have always said I would return for my last appointment to Circuit ministry never thinking it
would be in Driffield near to where my two sons live who are both involved in the Agricultural Industry.

What are my par!cular interests in ministry?

1: I am passionate about ecumenical relationships. During my time in Cumbria we created the 1st ecumenical county.

2: Pastoral Care: I am a great believer in the Pastoral Care of people both in the church and community.

3: Rural Churches: I am concerned that rural churches grow and develop and committed to a Christan presence in
every village.

4: Mission: I am committed to each church having a Mission Acton Plan with direct mission focus.

5: Relevant Worship: Worship is our primary reason for being. It must be of the best quality that we can offer.

Thank you once again for this opportunity and I look forward to getting to know you.

Richard

Introducing our new Superintendent Minister : Rev’d Richard Teal . . . .

The Hull Trawlerman's Memorial at St Andrew's Dock

A talk by Peter Naylor

The Romanus, Kingston Peridot & Ross Cleveland were 3
trawlers lost, within a 3 week period in 1968

Fri 15th nov, 7pm @ St Mary's, Watton
Tickets £10 inc. refreshments, tel 253405
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Get Gorgeous !
Insta@getgorgeous4u
facebook.com/getgorgeous4u

For more details or to book an appointment . . .
Tel : 07745 709402

Or message me on Facebook
Take a look at my page for some ideas!

Leconfield based Nail Technician
Fully Qualified and Insured in Manicure, Gel

Polish, Gel Extension, Acrylic Extension,
Pedicure, Gel Toes, Spray Tanning

Group Bookings also arranged.
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held in the W.I. Hall,

Main Street, Cranswick on Wednesday, 25th September, 2019 at 7.00 pm.
Present: Councillors: Alderton, Kelly, Mills, Poolford, Richardson (in the Chair), Sibley-Calder, Swan, Teare, Thompson, Wilkinson,
Wilson. Ward Councillor: Lisseter.
Parishioners present: Two. The Clerk recorded the minutes.
19/185 Apologies: Councillors: Lock, Mrs Simpson. Ward Councillors: Evison, Owen.
19/186 Declaration of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary interests

Cllr Alderton Item No.9d - 19/191(d), Item No.9g - 19/191(g)- Non-pecuniary - Neighbour.
Item No.37 - 19/215 - Non-pecuniary - Bulletin Team Member.

Cllr Kelly Item No.9d - 19/191(d), Item No.9g - 19/191(g) - Non-pecuniary - Neighbour.
Cllr Mills Item No.15 - 19/196 - Non-pecuniary - HCSRA Committee Member.
Cllr Teare Item No.15 - 19/196 - Non-pecuniary - HCSRA Committee Member.
Cllr Teare Item No.37- 19/215 - Non-pecuniary - Bulletin Team Member.

19/187 Minutes – Resolved – That the Minutes of the Meeting of the Council held on the 24th July, 2019, be approved and signed
as a correct record (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Teare).
19/188 Police Report – Updates for East Wolds and Coastal and Driffield/Rural for July, 2019 and August,
2019 and the Town and Parish Council Summer E - Bulletin from the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner were noted.
The Council considered the Community Speed Watch Volunteer Guidance Notes (July, 2019) published by Humberside Police.
Three residents had volunteered to be part of the speed watch team in the Village. A Decision on creating a speed watch team
was deferred pending the results of a speed survey. The Clerk was to contact East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Road Safety Team
to arrange a speed survey.
19/189 Public Participation:
Frank Street, on behalf of the Bulletin Team, referred to the letter at item 37, presented a case for an increase of £500.00 to the
annual grant awarded by the Parish Council and answered questions raised by Councillors.
19/190 Planning Matters – The following decisions were noted:
(a) 19/02554/TCA: Crown lift to 6m of T1 (Ash) to allow more light into garden area, 4 The Orchards, Hutton, East Riding of

Yorkshire, YO25 9PB – Tree in Conservation Area – No Objections.
(b) 19/02228/PLF: Conversion of existing garage to additional living accommodation (retrospective) at 40 Hutton Road, Hutton

Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PH – Full Planning Permission – Approved – 3 Conditions.
(c) 19/02229/PLF: Alterations and extension to existing detached garage/workshop to form a self-contained annexe, Land and

Building, North of The Willows, 3 Station Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QZ – Full Planning
Permission - Approved – 4 Conditions.

(d) 19/02441/PLF: Erection of single storey extension to rear of 23 Orchard Lane, Hutton, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PZ –
Full Planning Permission – Approved – 3 Conditions.

(e) 19/02385/PLF: Erection of first floor extension to rear, following partial demolition of garage and installation of window to
side elevation, at first floor, at 27 Laburnum Avenue, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QH – Full Planning
Permission – Approved – 4 Conditions.

19/191 Planning Applications:
(a) 19/02554/TCA: Crown lift to 6m of T1 (Ash) to allow more light into garden area, 4 The Orchards, Hutton, East Riding of

Yorkshire, YO25 9PB – Tree in Conservation Area – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr
Richardson/seconded Cllr Thompson).

(b) 19/02441/PLF: Erection of single storey extension to rear of 23 Orchard Lane, Hutton, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PZ –
Full Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Thompson).

(c) 19/02385/PLF: Erection of first floor extension to rear, following partial demolition of garage and installation of window to
side elevation at first floor at 27 Laburnum Avenue, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QH – Full Planning
Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Thompson).

(d) 19/02492/PLF: Erection of a single storey extension to rear, following removal of existing, internal and external alterations,
including the construction of two dormers to the front, with alterations to the existing front dormer at 7 Southgate, Hutton
Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QT – Full Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the application
(proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Thompson).

(e) 19/02570/PLF: Erection of a single storey extension to side and rear with render finish, following demolition of existing utility
area, installation of replacement windows, removal of existing chimney stack on east elevation and erection of a detached
garage at The Firs, 20 Orchard Lane, Hutton, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PZ – Full Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to
object to the application (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Thompson).

(f) 19/02497/REM: Erection of a dwelling with double garage, following outline permission 19/00022/OUT (All matters to be
considered) Land North of 85 Main Street, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QN – Full Planning Permission –
Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Thompson).

(g) 19/02768/REM: Erection of 14 dwellings, following outline permission 14/02093/OUT (Appearance, Scale and Landscaping to
be considered) at South Holme, 4 The Green, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QN – Approval of Reserved
Matters - No comments. The Council would consider a response from the Case Officer, regarding a Section 65 Notice, at the
next Meeting.

(h) 19/02689/PLF: Erection of single storey extension at The Nook, 18 Station Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire,
YO25 9QZ – Full Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr
Thompson).
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(i) 19/02908/TCA: HUTTON CONSERVATION AREA: In the rear garden, prune 2 x Cherry Blossom trees up to 3.0m; prune 4 x
Laurels up to 0.9m; prune trees behind Laurels up to 3.0m; in the front garden, prune 3 x large red tree, 1 x Conifer and 1
green tree up to 4.5m; at the front entrance prune 1 x Laburnum up to 3.0m at 11 Mill Street, Hutton, East Riding of
Yorkshire, YO25 9PU – Tree in Conservation Area – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr
Richardson/seconded Cllr Thompson).
A letter from a resident with concerns about the trees was noted.

(j) 19/02873/PLF: Erection of single storey extension to front to form garage at The Old Granary, Beverley Road, Hutton
Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PF – Full Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the application
(proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Teare).

(k) 19/02492/PLF: Erection of a single storey extension to rear, following removal of existing, internal and external alterations,
including render to the front external elevations, and the construction of two dormers to the front, with alterations to the
existing front dormer at 7 Southgate, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QT – Full Planning Permission –
Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Mills/seconded Cllr Thompson).

(l) 19/03083/TCA: HUTTON CONSERVATION AREA - Apple trees (T3 and T4); Remove to re-establish the garden as an open
space with an improved lawn and gardens. (T11 and T10 are not within the Conservation Area or within the Tree Preservation
area) at The Chestnuts, 70 Hutton Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PP– Tree in Conservation Area –
Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Thompson).

(m) 19/03145/TPO: TPO HUTTON VILLAGE - 1973 (REF: 330) - Remove Horse Chestnut trees (T1 and T12), due to shedding limbs
and have become very large with an increasing risk of failure and will continue to encroach into the garden (T11 and T10 are
not within the Conservation Area or within the Tree Preservation area) at The Chestnuts, 70 Hutton Road, Hutton Cranswick,
East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PP– Tree in Conservation Area – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr
Sibley-Calder/seconded Cllr Thompson).

19/192 Representatives, reports:
(a) In Bloom – The In Bloom Team achieved the Gold standard in the Large Village category, the Playgroup gained Gold for the

first time, and the School, James the Butcher, Hutton Cranswick Fisheries and Paul Harrison Cars gained Silver Gilt Awards.
The judges had high praise for the efforts of the community at Hutton Cranswick. It was noted Southlands and The Farm Shop
will enter the competition next year.

(b) Pond – Cllr Poolford reported work had commenced in clearing the weed from the pond. Further tidying up of the pond
would be carried out in the next few weeks. It was agreed that Cllr Sibley-Calder manages an £800.00 budget for the
replacement of the lighting on the pond (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Swan).

19/193 Play Area – Humberside Police had been informed of a suspect in causing the wilful damage to the safety
surface beneath the aerospeed play equipment. A report was on file. A settlement of £1200.00 had been received
from the insurance company claim against the repair cost of £1450.00.
The safety issues with the see-saw had been resolved.The Teen Shelter had been removed as it had proved unsafe. The original
installer was considering the level, if any, of compensation due to the Council.
Following visits to several local play areas, consideration of a number of alternative suppliers and options, Cllr
Thompson presented a proposal for making improvements to the Play Area. A range of new equipment from an
experienced supplier, with emphasis on product safety and design, using quality materials and providing a
dedicated aftersales care service, was proposed. It was Resolved – That Cllr Thompson explores match funding
options and obtains a fixed price for the proposal (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Thompson).
A quotation for £220.00 for fence repairs was approved (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Teare).
An incident of dog fouling on the Play Area had been reported, the Council noted that dogs were not allowed on
the play area with a general reminder to all dog owners to pick up after their dogs, recognising that most dog
owners are responsible and do so.
19/194 Clerk’s report:
(a) Memorial seat on the Green – The seat had been re-instated on the Green. A letter of thanks was noted.
(b) Introduction of parking restrictions on Main Street, Cranswick from the junction of Hutton Road to the junction of

Londesborough Road - a resident had expressed concerns over the congestion caused on Main Street. East Riding of
Yorkshire Council’s Area Engineers had reported that it was not feasible to introduce any parking restrictions.

(c) Flagpole – It was noted the flagpole was serviced on the 2nd September, 2019.
(d) Classically Yours – It was agreed to continue to receive information from Classically Yours.
19/195 Allotments – Cllr Poolford reported all Tenants had been issued with a new Agreement on the 1st September, 2019. There
was one vacant plot.
19/196 HCSRA – Resolved – To approve the request for a cycle track to be constructed at the SRA (proposed Cllr
Thompson/seconded Cllr Poolford).
19/197 Centenary Wood – Resolved – To approve a request from a resident to install additional seating to be located close to the
kissing gate (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Alderton). It was agreed to purchase two fire paddles for the Wood (proposed Cllr
Thompson/seconded Cllr Poolford).
19/198 Gatehouse Lake – It was noted the Gatehouse Lake Angling Club had been successful in securing a
grant for the construction of the final stretch of the otter fence.
.19/199 Hutton Phone Box – It was agreed that Cllr Alderton manages a £500.00 budget for the refurbishment of the Hutton

phone box, as previously presented (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Thompson).
19/200 War Memorial – A decision on the arrangements for the Remembrance Service was deferred.
19/201 Goal post on The Green – A proposal for providing a goal post on The Green was not approved.
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19/202 Donation of a tree on The Green – A decision on the donation of a walnut tree, offered by Cllr Richardson and his sister,

was deferred pending the completion of a Tree Management Plan for The Green.
19/203 East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Standards Committee – It was agreed Cllr Richardson be nominated as a Parish Council

Representative for the Committee (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Teare).
19/204 Annual Governance and Accountability Return (AGAR) for the year ending 31st March, 2019 –
The external auditor had certified the Annual Return had been completed in accordance with Proper Practices and relevant
legislative and regulatory requirements had been met. A “Notice of conclusion of audit”, together with copies of Sections 1, 2 and
3 had been published in line with statutory requirements (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Richardson).
19/205 Financial Regulations from National Association of Local Councils (NALC) – The latest model of Financial Regulations
from NALC was noted and would be considered as part of the Council’s review of its financial regulations to be undertaken in
January, 2020 (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Richardson).
19/206 Hornsea Project Four Offshore Wind Farm - Consultation ending 23rd September, 2019 – Noted.
19/207 Insurance Policy Renewal – Resolved - To accept the recommendation of the Broker to renew the
Policy, as presented (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Teare).
19/208 Polling Districts, Polling Places and Polling Stations – It was agreed to keep the existing boundary and polling station at
the Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club.

19/209 East Riding Local Plan Review Allocations Document - ‘Fact Checking’ exercise – The Clerk was to inform East Riding of
Yorkshire Council of comments from the Parish Council.

19/210 Preparation of 2020-21 Parish Council Budget - It was agreed that proposals for spend, as part of the 2020-21 budget,
would be submitted to the Clerk by the 14th October, 2019. A draft budget would be presented to the next meeting.
19/211 Village Show – Cllr Teare reported the Village Show Committee was meeting on the 1st October, 2019.
The Show had a healthy bank balance and continued to be a viable event. A request to hold the Show on either
the 25th or the 26th July, 2020 was approved (proposed Cllr Poolford/seconded Cllr Wilson).
19/212 Consultation on Humberside Fire and Rescue Service Integrated Risk Management Plan - Noted.
19/213 Support for older residents – A letter from a resident was noted. Cllr Teare was to consider the matter as part of the
Parish Plan. It was noted the Bulletin included information of activities for older residents.
19/214 Easter Cross – Resolved – To approve a request from Churches Together to allow that a planter tub is placed on The
Green, to be used to hold the Easter Cross, for a period of three months, usually April, May and June, depending when Easter falls
(proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Thompson).
19/215 Bulletin – In consideration of a letter from the Bulletin Team and the presentation by Frank Street earlier
in the Meeting, it was Resolved – To increase the annual grant to the Bulletin Team by £500.00 to £3000.00
(proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Poolford).
19/216 Festive Lighting Policy 2019-20 - The Policy published by East Riding of Yorkshire Council was noted.
The Clerk was to submit relevant forms for lighting on the pond and the Christmas tree.
19/217 Budget – The latest budget position, bank reconciliation and VAT claim were noted.
19/218 Payments: August, 2019:

September, 2019:

Cheque No Name Details
Net of

Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT
3380 Opus Energy Electricity standing charge to 31st July, 2019 11.45 0.57 12.02

3381 PKF Littlejohn LLP
Limited assurance review of Annual Governance and
Accountability Return for year ended 31st March 2019 300.00 60.00 360.00

3382 P.A. Watson Re-instate seat on The Green 120.00 120.00
3383 Administration Salary and expenses 401.08 401.08
3384 H&K Embroidery Flag competition - Artwork in preparation for public vote 50.00 10.00 60.00

3385 T. Eling Landscapes and Garden Services
Cutting Greens 1st, 8th and 22nd July, 2019 (19/079); Filling in
holes on the Green. 480.00 96.00 576.00

3386 East Riding of Yorkshire Council A4 copy paper 11.10 2.22 13.32
Totals 1373.63 168.79 1542.42

Cheque No Name Details
Net of

Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT

3387 Hutton Cranswick WI Hall Hire of Hall 12.00 12.00

3388 Came and Company Insurance Premium - 1/10/2019 to 30/09/2020 (18/189) 1306.49 1306.49

3389 Opus Energy Electricity standing charge to 31st August, 2019 11.95 0.60 12.55

3390 Autela Group Limited Payroll and auto pension enrolment assessment 2019/20 (Q2) 39.23 7.85 47.08

3391 HMRC PAYE/NIC Liability - 06/07/2019 - 05/10/2019 279.00 279.00

3392 Administration Salary and expenses 472.93 16.57 489.50

3393 T. Eling Landscapes and Garden Services Cutting Greens 12th August, 2019 150.00 30.00 180.00

3394 S.A. Agricultural and Landscaping Clearing allotments (19/090) 550.00 110.00 660.00

3395 Harrison EDS Annual inspection of flagpole 176.00 35.20 211.20

3396 P. Watson Removal of Teen Shelter at play area 195.00 195.00

3397 Yorkshire Water Village Pond period ending 11th September, 2019 224.52 224.52

3398 S.A. Agricultural and Landscaping Clearing weed from pond 420.00 84.00 504.00

Totals 3837.12 284.22 4121.34



Resolved – To approve payment of accounts, as presented, to include the invoice for the see-saw (cheque 3369)
(proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Thompson).

19/219 Legacy – A legacy from a resident, of monies to be used ‘in a specific fund for projects at Gatehouse
Lake, Centenary Wood, the Village Green and pond, plus any other projects of a similar nature, including grants
to village organisation’ was received.

19/220 Traffic congestion at the School – A resident had asked the Parish Council if there was an alternative pick up point for
Secondary school children to that of the Primary School. The area around the School got extremely busy at the time when parents
dropped children off at breakfast club and, in particular, when buses arrived to collect the Secondary school children. The Council
was not aware of an alternative safe location, but would contact the Primary School to make parents dropping of children for the
breakfast club aware of the concerns. It was recognised parents using vehicles would exercise care and consideration for others
when dropping off children at the School.

19/221 Correspondence - The following correspondence was received and noted: -
(a) East Riding and Northern Lincolnshire Local Councils Association (ERNLLCA) Desktop Advisory Service.
(b) East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Standards Committee Agenda – 30th July, 2019.
(c) Workshop on speed limit on minor roads with Tibthorpe, Garton and Kirkburn parishes.
(d) East Riding and Hull Joint Minerals Local Plan - Publication of the Inspector's Report.
(e) May, 2019 elections – National Association of Local Councils (NALC) Policy and Communications Team survey on the

experience of Councillors and Councils.
(f) Notification from Yorkshire Water regarding the undertaking of investigation work, to assist the design of a scheme to

replace the sewer pipe from Hutton Cranswick Sewage Pumping Station, which is located near the end of Southgate, to
the wastewater treatment works at Watton.

(g) Letter of thanks from the ‘Have a go night’ Team.
(h) Invitation to NHS East Riding of Yorkshire CCG Annual General Meeting 5pm to 7pm, 17th September 2019, The Courtyard,

Goole, DN14 6AE.
(i) ERNLLCA Annual General Meeting – 19th September, 2019.
(j) Request for a suggestion of a possible suitable location for a Scope Textile Bank in Hutton Cranswick.
(k) Invitation - Lissett Wind Farm Community Fund - Annual Review Meeting 2018-19, 6.00pm, 19th September, 2019 –

Beeford Community Centre.
(l) Parks and People, Stronger Together - Community Empowerment Conference in Yorks and Humber.
(m) Update from Yorkshire Water on the scheme to replace the sewer pipe from Hutton Cranswick Sewage Pumping Station

(SPS) located at the end of Southgate.
(n) Invitation to the East Riding Association of Rural Community Buildings Village Halls Conference taking place on 12th

September, 2019 at Home on Spalding Moor – Cllr Teare attended the Conference and would share relevant information
made available at the event.

(o) Lissett Wind Farm Home Security Fund Update - Client referral form.
(p) Bus Service changes.
(q) Beverley and North Holderness Internal Drainage Board – Completion of Audit Notice for the year ending 31st March,

2019.
(r) East Wolds and Coastal Cluster Meeting – 10th October, 2019 - 6.30pm - Foston on the Wolds Village Hall – to consider;

highways related matters; speeding and information on village ponds, travellers, septic tanks and dog fouling.
(s) East Riding of Yorkshire and Kingston Upon Hull Joint Local Access Forum – 11th September, 2019.
(t) Letter from residents prepared to act as a volunteer relating to Community Speed Watch – the interest from residents was

noted.
(u) Community Led Housing – Opportunities Event 5th October, 2019.
(v) ERNLLCA Newsletter, August, 2019.
(w) National Association of Local Councils (NALC) Chief Executive's Bulletin.
(x) ERNLCCA - details of the 2019 Conference – 15th November, 2019.
(y) Report on the Dog Warden Service considered at East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Environment and Regeneration

Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 11th September, 2019.
(z) Invitation to attend a presentation by the Wolds and Coast’s Explorer Scouts on their visit to America and Canada and, in

particular, to the 24th World Scout Jamboree held at the Summit Bechtel Family National Scout Reserve in West Virginia.
(aa) Letter of thanks from Pauline Holmes for the restoration of her Mum’s memorial seat on The Green.

19/222 Next Meeting – It was agreed the next Meeting was to be held on the 23rd October, 2019 at 7.00 pm
in the W.I. Hall, Main Street, Cranswick.
There being no further business, the Meeting closed at 8.50 pm.
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Want to be free from Chronic PAIN?
“OldPain2Go” is a technique aimed at reducing and
ideally erasing the pain message in the subconscious
mind. It is ideal for Arthritis, Back Pain and Old injuries
where it has been medically investigated and diagnosed
and the only option left is strong pain killers.

The cost is £100 and I am so confident about the results
that if after just one session with me the pain hasn’t at
the very least, reduced by 50% you can have your money
back.

To find out more, go to www.oldpain2go.com where you
can see a number of before and after videos testimonials
and then go to my website www.lynnmarshall.co.uk if you
want to book an appointment.

Remember with this guaranteed offer you have
nothing to lose but your pain!

Lynn Marshall, Registered Nurse (mental health),
Clinical Hypnotherapy practitioner and trainer.

Reflexologist and Reiki Master Teacher.
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Christmas
Wreath Making Evening

[with Helen Jackson]
at St Mary's Church, Watton
Tues 19th Nov, 6.45 for 7pm

Tickets £35 inc Refreshments
Contact Cathy 07474234874

Hutton Cranswick
Parish Council

Clerk: Mr Steve Sanderson
Bella Cottage, Sheepman Lane,

Cranswick, YO25 9RA
Tel; 01377 270058

e-mail: hcpcouncil@gmail.com

Richard Alderton
Tel: 271848
Joanne Kelly
Tel: 270737
Martin Lock
Tel: 271329
Yvonne Mills
Tel: 202140
John Poolford
Tel: 270539
Stephen Richardson
Tel: 270248
Ian Sibley-Calder
Tel: 07770 632893

Gina Simpson
Tel: 270173
Richard Swan
Tel: 07711 623967
Melvyn Teare
Tel: 270187
Russel​l Thompson
Tel: 07753 134146
Andrew Wilson
Tel: 270908
Kelly Wilkinson
Tel : 07890 548787

​The next Council Meeting is on
Wednesday 27th November 2019

 starting at 7.00pm in the W I Hall

The meeting is open to the public and early in the Agenda,
the public and councillors may ask questions or make
statements (limited to 3 minutes per person).

No need to book - just turn up.

The Agenda is available on the council website.
There are September minutes in this Bulletin.

Allotments:
These are situated on Beverley Road.  There are a
number of plots currently available.
If you would like to rent an allotment of
approximately 1/10th of an acre for £15.00 per
year, please fill in an application form and send it
Steve Sanderson, Clerk to Hutton Cranswick
Parish Council.
An application form is available on the council’s
website. When a plot becomes available you will
be contacted. Thank you.
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“BAKE IN A BOX”
Would you like a box of Genuine Home Baking

delivered to your door every week?
The boxes contents will rotate on a four weekly basis,

and will cost £11.00 per week

8” Cherry Pie
Victoria Sandwich
6” Coconut Tart

3 Sultana Scones

8” Bramble & Apple Pie
Chocolate Cake

6” Ground Rice Tart
2 Cherry & Almond

Scones

8” Apple Pie
Coffee Cake

3 Jam & 3 Lemon Tarts
6 Mince Pies

8” Raspberry & Apple Pie
Small Fruit Loaf

6 Jam Tarts
6 Lemon Tarts
6 Almond Tarts

November!
Fence and trellis erection/repair

etc

Hedge cutting

Border Clearance



Having reported over the past couple of Bulletins on
our public performances, there is something of a lull this time
round. Instead we are now starting to put together some
Christmas numbers in time for the Mulled Wine and Mince Pie
evening with community singing which will be held at The
White Horse Inn on Monday, December 16th. All are welcome
and it promises to be a fun evening, with plenty of traditional
carols and a little bit more. You even have the chance to join in -
you could treat it as a sort of audition for the choir! As you
probably already know, we don’t require auditions and are
happy to welcome all comers. All you need is a love of music
(but no ability to necessarily read it) and a wish to help raise
money for good causes.

The choir continues to grow in number and we have been
delighted to welcome several new members in the past few
weeks. However, we are still desperately short of tenors. We
are not choosy, so that could be tenor men or tenor ladies.
Even if it’s not for you, maybe you could mention it to people
you know? There is no need for people to be resident in the
village - we’ll take anyone!!!

One other thing to report on was our first choir social: a group
of us had a lovely evening at the Flemingate theatre watching
an ABBA tribute band. We were so good that we were invited
to act as backing singers for them - mind you, so was everyone
else in the audience....Our next social event will be the
Christmas Dinner at The White Horse in December, which we
were all looking forward to.

So remember, if you or anyone you know are fed up of
watching ‘Deadenders’ on a Monday evening and want to do
something more fun and more productive, then why not come
along and give the choir a try? Some people believe that singing
actually releases more endorphins than going down the gym.
And if nothing else, you can have a good chinwag afterwards
whilst downing your favourite tipple.

In harmony

Haz

On one of the wettest and muddiest days of October
we held a family activity day at Raywell, for our
members and their families to come and join us. The
wet weather didn’t dampen our spirits as we tried
many different activities.
Beavers have learnt about hygiene using uv lights and
special hand gel.
Cubs have recently completed a weekend camp at
Melton, where they cooked their own meals, made
shelters and had a great time. They all definitely
needed a bath when they got home!
Scouts have been cooking in cardboard ovens, before
accidentally setting one alight!
Places available in all sections, please email for details –
cranswickscouts@gmail.com
We’ve recently lost one of our Cub leaders as he has
joined the Navy, so we’re looking for another pair of
hands to join us! Full training and support is given for
whatever you can offer.
If you can help in any way the young people of our
village would love to hear from you and benefit from
your time. Volunteering is rewarding!

We believe in bringing people together
to enjoy fun, friendship and adventure

in a place they can belong.

Do more. Share more. Be
more.

Songs and Carols
around the Village

Christmas Tree

Monday 2nd December

6.15 until 7.00pm

Festive Refreshments

All welcome

Organised by the village
uniformed groups
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Be part of this inspirational project, help us by

sponsoring a brick. Please use the form below

Yes, I w ould like to support the SRA Appeal w ith my donation of £___________

Title: _________ First name: ______________ Surname: ______________________

Home address: _________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________

Postcode: _____________________Date: ___________________________________

Signature: ____________________________________

Registered Charity No 700877

Hutton Cransw ick Sports and Recreation Association,
Queen Elizabeth 11 Playing Fields, Rotsea Lane,
Hutton Cransw ick, YO25 9ES

Tick to Gift Aid
your donation:

I w ant to gift aid my
donation and any

donations I make in the
future or have made in the
past 4 years to SRA.
I am a UK taxpayer and
understand that if I pay
less Income Tax and/or
Capital Gains Tax than the
amount of Gift Aid claimed
on all donations in that tax
year it is my responsibility
to pay any difference.
Please notify the charity if
you: w ant to cancel this
declaration; change your
name or home address; no
longer pay sufficient tax on
your income and/or capital
gains.

I’d like to sponsor a brick for £30. Name / message to be included on your brick
(max no of letters is 30, including spaces and punctuation).

Please make your cheque payable to Hutton Cranswick SRA and forw ard w ith this form to

Your Sports and Recreation Association

We believe a more modern building would greatly enhance
the facilities within the village and offer a greater choice
of activities.
We are now planning to build this new facility for the
village which will meet these aspirations. To do this we
will need to raise £560,000. We are putting the project
plan and detail in place so that we can identify the next
steps for creating the new building.
We are seeking funding through various charities and trusts.
We are looking locally to suppliers and trades people who
are prepared to offer their expertise in creating our new
building. Please get in touch with Mike Wardell on 07814
923699.

Friday 15 November  7.30 pm

Entrance £5.00

Includes supper

Please phone Mike on 07814 923699
to book your place and your supper

If you wish to book the SRA hall for
your next event then please contact

Frances Johnson on

07813 717523.

Have your next “do” at the SRA
Organising a celebration - Birthday, Wedding
anniversary, a “works do” or fund raising activity -
then the SRA at Hutton Cranswick is an ideal location.

Plenty of car parking, grass area, hall, kitchen and
bar facilities makes it the ideal venue for your next
event.
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Hutton Cranswick Baby & Toddler Group

Table Top Sale

Saturday 9 November 2019
10.00 am - 12.00 midday

Methodist Church Hall : Cranswick

New and good quality pre-owned toys, books,
clothes and much more

Call Jenny Read on 07791029779 to book a table
(£5.00)

Entry £1.00 per adult includes tea/coffee and
mince pie

Cleaner wanted at 01377 202072,
a bungalow in Londesborough
Road. If anyone out there can

spare two hrs a fortnight it would
be greatly appreciated.

We welcome NEW MEMBERS!

20 November : 7.00 for 7.30 pm.

Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club at rear of
White Horse Inn, Main Street, Cranswick

Tea, Coffee & Biscuits during the evening
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DG ELECTRICAL

Danny Gladstone
City & Guilds 17thEdition Electrician

All types of Domestic, Industrial and Commercial
work undertaken including fitting of new sockets,
provision of outside lighting and house rewiring.

PAT testing

07761342476
danny_gladstone@live.co.uk
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Childhood Experiences
of WW2

We interviewed Milly
Smith and we got a lot
of information from her
about her childhood
during World War 2.
Rations
Milly told us about
rationing during the
war. She reported that
one adult would only
get 2oz of butter, 4oz of
margarine, 2oz of
cheese, 4oz of lard, 1 egg or one dried egg, 4oz of
ham, 8oz of sugar, 3pints of milk and 2oz of tea. That
amount of food needed to last for a week and was not
a lot to feed a whole family. Since rationing was a long
time ago she might have missed a couple of foods that
were also rationed. Even though the war ended
rations still went on for a few more years until food
supplies were increased.
Air Raids
Milly lived in a tri-house of 16 so she didn’t have a
back garden. This meant they didn’t have an air raid
shelter of there own. Luckily the city had some
shelters built. Milly lived in Hull so she was bombed
regularly so she spent most nights in an air raid
shelter. Once Milly was in the street and suddenly she
noticed a doodlebug lying on the floor so she ran as
fast as she could and screamed for help!
Celebrations at the end of the war
We asked Milly how she felt at the end of the war and
she replied by saying she felt joyful. The road that she
lived on held a street party as a celebration. Milly
wasn’t allowed out into the street for the party but
she watched from a window.

Written by Charley, Anna, Chanel and Faith

Five 2ⁿd World War Children shared their childhood
memories with young people from Hutton Cranswick
Primary School. The Year 6 pupils prepared for the
interviews, producing a range of questions and the 2ⁿd WW
children produced mementoes and photographs from their
childhood in the 1940s.  More reports will be published in
the New Year.

The Pirate
The pirate was evil. He cannoned other
pirate ships and he stabbed his enemy
through the heart. He wears a blood red coat
below his razor-sharp sword. He is called
Blackbeard.
By Kian in Year 5

The Rainforest
I care a lot about the animals in the
rainforest because they are like any other
animal and should be treated well.
Have you ever wondered what it would be like
without the rainforest this means the local
people in the rainforest will have to move to
the city and their homes and way of life will
be destroyed.
I have really good ideas about stopping
deforestation, helping animals, making sure
crops can still grow and people’s life in the
rainforest is the same and all the animal’s
habitats are safe and happy.
Anyone who likes the rainforests plants and
animals will think the same as me, they want
the animal life to stay the same and it not to
be burned down to the ground.
Wouldn’t you like the rainforests plants and
animals to be the same as they always have
been?
However, you can change it and stop
deforestation and if you are HURRY UP!
By Alicia in Year 5
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Funded by Hutton Cranswick Parish Council and
advertising, The Bulletin is produced and delivered

monthly by our team of volunteers. If you need help
with Advertising, contact Frank on 270470;

Deliveries - Gary on 07795 202559
Diary Dates - Sue M on 275333. If you would like to
send an item/advert for publication please email this

to ourvillages@hotmail.com where it will be picked up
by Sue W, Lynn, Melvyn or Richard, who will do their
best to acknowledge receipt within 2-3 days. All items
for inclusion in The Bulletin should be with us by the

18th of the month, otherwise we cannot guarantee
inclusion. Did you know you can also view a colour

copy of the Bulletin on the village website
www.huttoncranswick.com

When contacting any of our advertisers please tell
them that you saw their advert in The Bulletin.

Printed by Alma Printers, Driffield YO25 6LL

NOVEMBER DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
Friday Youth Club for Grown Ups 10:00-11:30am at SRA Rotsea Lane. Entrance £1.00 including refreshments.
Saturday 2nd Monthly Wildlife Walk 10:00am at Tophill Low. No booking - standard admission -  bring your  binoculars
Monday 4th Crafts 1:30-3:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick. For information contact Gwyneth Southall 01377 253572
Monday Village Choir Practice 7:30-9:00pm at The White Horse, Cranswick
Tuesday Pop-In 2:00-4:00pm at WI Hall, Cranswick. For more information contact Rose Bell on 01377 270220
Tuesdays (term time) Music and Story 1:30-2:45pm at St Peter’s Church
Wednesday Friendship Coffee Club 10:30am-12:00noon at SRA Rotsea Lane
Thursday 7th RNLI Autumn Secondhand Sale 1:00pm at Old Town Hall, Driffield. Small admission charge. Items for
sale can be collected by Kath 01377 253243 or 07866097289
Thursday Village Quilters 1:00-4:00pm at WI Hall, Cranswick
Thursday 7th Pig Bingo 7:30pm (Eyes Down) at WI Hall, Cranswick
Saturday 9th Table Top Sale 10:00am-12:00pm at Methodist Church Hall, Cranswick.
Saturday 9th A Rabbit’s Tale (A Play) 3:45pm at St Peter’s Church, Hutton Admission £5.00 each /£10.00 per
Family
Monday 11th Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm at Hutton Cranswick School
Monday 11th Bridge 1:30-3:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick. Contact Monica McGregor on 01377 270717
Tuesday 12th Southburn Christmas Fayre 10:00am-4:00pm at Rix Pavilion, Driffield Showground. In Aid of Macmillan
Cancer Support. £5.00 0n the door
Tuesday 12th WI Meeting 7:15pm at WI Hall, Programme-The History & Etiquette of Afternoon Tea Speaker-
Yvonne & Julie Competition-A Pretty Cup and Saucer
Thursday 14th Whist Drive 7:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick. Proceeds to buy a new Flag for the Guides. All Welcome
Thursday 14th Flicks in the Sticks 7:30pm at Methodist Chapel, Cranswick
Friday 15th Peter Naylor Talk on The Hull Trawlerman’s Memorial 7:00pm at St Mary’s, Watton. Tickets £10.00 inc.
refreshments. Phone 01377 253405
Friday 15th Quiz Night 7:30pm at SRA. Rotsea Lane. Entrance £5.00 includes supper. Phone Mike Wardell on 07814
923699 to book a place
Monday 18th Crafts 1:30-3:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick. For information contact Gwyneth Southall 01377 253572
Tuesday 19th Christmas Wreath Making 6:45pm at St Mary’s Church Watton. Tickets £35 including refreshments.
Contact Cathy 07474234874
Saturday 23rd Christmas Market 10:00am-4:00pm at Foreman’s Garage.  Refreshments. Free Admission
Monday 25th Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm at Hutton Cranswick School
Monday 25th Bridge 1:30-3:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick. Contact Monica McGregor on 01377 270717
Wednesday 27th Parish Council Meeting 7:00pm at WI Hall, Cranswick
Wednesday 27th Quiz Evening at 7:00pm at Bowls Club, Cranswick- All welcome.
Future Dates
Monday 2nd December: Carols and Songs around the Village Christmas Tree. 6:15pm until 7.00 pm. Refreshments
Organised by the village uniformed groups.
Friday 6th December Bingo Family Fun Night 6:30pm for
eyes down at 7:00pm at Foreman’s Garage Showroom in aid
of Dynamics
Sunday 8th December Shoebox Sunday
Sunday 8th December Driffield Silver Band 2:00pm at
Foreman’s Garage Showroom. Donations only, no entry price
Friday 13th December: Christmas Bingo 5:45pm for eyes
down at 6:15pm at Hutton Cranswick Primary School in aid
of Friends of the School
Wednesday 18th December Service of Nine Lessons and
Carols 7:00pm at St Peter’s Church, Hutton
Wednesday 25th December Christmas Day Lunch 1:00pm at
WI Hall, Cranswick. To Book a Place contact Sally 01377
271060, Kate 07875 198756 or Mike:
mikejohnson0497@gmail.com
Saturday 25th January 2020 Burns Night Celebration
To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary, please
email ourvillages@hotmail.com or contact Sue Moody on 01377
275333
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